
 

 

 

 

October 29, 2020 

 

Dear Northwestern Parents, Patrons, and Students: 

The Chariton County Health Department has completed contact tracing from the positive COVID case.  All required 

quarantines from this case have been notified.  Northwestern will resume regular in-person instruction on Friday, 

October 30 for those students who are not quarantined. 

Meal delivery will be available for those students on quarantine.  Please call the office if you wish to receive food 

service.   

Teachers will be on campus working and communicating with students today until 3:45 p.m.  If your student is 

quarantined, please call the office by 5:00 p.m. to gather any necessary educational materials that may have been left at 

school.  If your student is quarantined and in need of internet access, contact the office for a wireless internet hot spot. 

In accordance with health department policy, all close contacts will quarantine according to CDC and Chariton County 

Health Department guidelines.  Only persons notified by the health department are required to quarantine.  Due to 

health privacy laws, Northwestern R-I will not disclose information on close contacts or quarantined individuals.   

Please continue to self-monitor for symptoms of COVID-19 and take the appropriate precautions from the Center for 

Disease Control and the Chariton County Health Department to mitigate community spread of this virus.  We appreciate 

everything our community is doing to support the school during this pandemic. 

 

Regards, 

 

Eric Hoyt 

Superintendent 


